GSX Annual Report of Activities 2020-21

Reflections from the Chair in advance of the 7 September 2021 Annual General Meeting.
This last year’s activities have been impeded by the virus but substantial progress has nonetheless been made across Shropshire and Telford & Wrekin, most notably in the work of the Shropshire Climate Action (Zero Carbon Shropshire | A community response to the climate and ecological crisis), T&W Borough Climate Change Partnerships (Home | Sustainable Telford and Wrekin) and South Shropshire Climate Action (South Shropshire Climate Action - South Shropshire Climate Action).  GSX Steering Group members have continued their activities across a number of organisations, including these partnerships and developing SAPP (Shropshire Against Pointless Plastics About Us - Shropshire Against Pointless Plastic). 
The Steering Group has continued to meet periodically by Zoom and issue its monthly newsletter.
Thanks are very much in order to all SG member for their many activities across the year, whether directly within GSX or the other organisations we have been active in.  Personal thanks especially to Tony Green for his great support and work over the year, including at the VCSA board, drafting the regular newsletters and updating our website.
I hope to see you at our online AGM on Tuesday 7th Sept, 7pm, featuring a presentation by Adrian Cooper, leader of the Shropshire Climate Task Force.  He will report on its progress, followed by the AGM agenda and discussion on the work of the local climate change partnerships.
To register for this meeting please reply to Tony Green via greenshropshirexchange@gmail.com
I hope you find the following report interesting and reassuring that so much is happening locally to address the climate and nature emergencies.
Robert Saunders 
Chair
Working in partnership
SCAP committed to delivering a Zero Carbon Shropshire Plan by the end of 2020 and did so.  In T&W slower progress has delivered a consultation draft action plan with the responses compiled for a report to the Partnership and later submission to the Council Cabinet - possibly in December.  The South Shropshire Climate Action group has now held two successful conferences, attended by Ludlow MP Philip Dunne, and delivered its Climate Action Plan for the Ludlow Constituency.
The challenge now is to implement the plans involving the wider partners and Shropshire communities.
Renewable energy
Planning applications have been coming forward for solar farms, approved for Mytton (around 50MWp on some 300 acres) and at New Works, Telford, now being considered by the council for some 30MWp, occupying some 40 hectares or 100 acres.  Others are in the pipeline, but significant wind turbines appear unlikely.
The most recent version of the Shropshire Local Plan anticipates wind turbine sites being allocated through the neighbourhood plan process.  Neighbourhood planning was introduced under the Localism Act (2011) with the fourth such Shropshire plan (Stoke Upon Tern) being adopted in July this year.  It makes scant reference to climate change and no reference to energy or power, let alone wind power.  Similarly for Woore and Shifnal, whilst Much Wenlock’s plan seeks to encourage:
.. the use of renewable energy through: 

· the application of higher energy standards in new houses. 

· supporting small scale proposals for hydro-electricity, solar energy, anaerobic digestion, biomass and wood fuel products where appropriate and encouraging their use in the local community. 

not actually daring to use the four-letter word.
At this rate of progress it could be decades before a neighbourhood plan refers to an area designated as suitable for wind power. The situation is similar in T&W.
Electric vehicles and Local Transport Plans
Investment in electric vehicle (EV) charging points has progressed, though not at the necessary pace or in locations, to deliver a widespread, reliable network that provides reasonable choice to drivers in charging their vehicles across Shropshire, let alone the Marches, at a fair price with minimal inconvenience and supported by local amenities. 
Supermarkets are increasing their local provision of charging points, being joined by some restaurant chains and local pubs, such as the Riverside Inn, Cound, with two new charging points.
An assumption still apparently made is that EV owners / users would charge up at home.  This is wrong as EV owners will increasingly not be able to charge up at home because of practicalities such as living in homes with no adjacent parking place.  It is suggested that approximately 43% of existing car owners do not have access to off street parking. {Our energy insights - Forecourt thoughts: Mass fast charging of electric vehicles, National Grid}
Shropshire Council has begun its community engagement on its Local Transport Plan and T&WC is somewhat lagging, both leading to what would be LTP4.  Members of GSX are active in this process.  Both councils are engaging / have engaged consultants to assist, including the development of an EV charging infrastructure strategy. 
Marches Energy Strategy Steering Group
The group has continued to meet via Zoom with GSX representation, working towards delivery of the Local Enterprise Partnership’s (LEP) Energy Strategy.  Tim Yair, Midlands Energy Hub, has been involved in the Parish Calculator (Impact | Community carbon calculator (impact-tool.org.uk)) which ‘gives parishes and small communities usable data on their carbon emissions that is easy to interpret and easy to share.’  
The MarRE (Marches Renewable Energy) grant scheme (now closed) has proved very popular, delivering a number of schemes, including a 80kWp roof mounted system at a car dealer in Telford (TJ Vickers & Sons Ltd: Solar PV | Sustainable Telford and Wrekin) and 100kWp at Golden Bear Products (MarRE Case study Golden Bear Products Ltd (herefordshire.gov.uk)).  
Gordon Coppock, representing Herefordshire Green Network, is now Vice-Chair and represents the Steering Group formally on the LEP Board, which is a positive initiative.  The LEP sorely lacks any such understanding of energy or sustainability.  Responses have been made to the recent WPD and SPEN consultations on their investment plans for the Marches.  The Distribution Network Operators (DNOs) have to gain OFGEM’s approval for investment plans which in turn require to be based on evidence of need.  Rather challenging when so much renewable power investment is required to meet the LEP’s vision for 2030 of 50% of Marches power demand being met by local renewable generation.  There is no clarity as to where, when and if development proposals will arise as local network constraints make connection either impracticable or so expensive that developers focus their site searches elsewhere. 
Concerns have been expressed at the lack of relevant training being provided for the necessary uplift in renewable energy, switch from fossil to renewable heating and retro-fitting of homes to meet the carbon neutral ambitions for the Marches.
A formal response was submitted to the Future Homes Standard consultation (Title (publishing.service.gov.uk)) reflecting views from across the Steering Group and thoughts have also been expressed on the debacle of the Green Homes Grant scheme.
Having such a rep on the LEP board may energise its thinking and work towards carbon neutrality.
Events of the last year – a subjective selection
Our year started after the October 2020 AGM. 
Notable events (apologies for any omissions) over the year include:
· Sustainability West Midlands (SWM) conference on the Roadmap to 2030 Roadmap to 2030 | Sustainability West Midlands
· VCSA Annual Conference Voluntary & Community Sector Assembly (vcsvoice.org)
· Formal launch of the Zero Carbon Shropshire Plan 
· More than 4,000 objections were registered to the NWRR planning application, possibly a national record 
· Shropshire Council May elections saw Conservative councillors losing their seats, not unconnected to opposition to the road, and Green Party gains, possibly reflecting greater public concern on climate change
· May saw the (2nd) online SSCA conference, featuring Gladys Habu, a climate activist from the Solomon Islands, launching the ‘Next Steps’ report 
· June saw the T&W Borough Climate Action Plan consultation begin
· Tech Severn Conference on climate change and technology (Main Conference - Tech Severn (techsevern21.co.uk))
· Shropshire Council held a number of workshops on its Local Transport Plan (LTP4) – T&WC is being approached re its review
· Meres and Mosses Business Environment conference on Nature and Climate change (Home - MMBEN (meresandmossesben.co.uk))
· SAPP (Shropshire Against Pointless Plastic) led activities around Plastic Free July and Refill Day (About Us - Shropshire Against Pointless Plastic)
· July saw Ludlow Green Festival return, looking to“Build Back - Greener” (Ludlow Green Festival | The Region's Big Green Event)
· Sustainable Bridgnorth held its Waste webinar with expert speakers, including Veolia, Refill Wales
· Shropshire Love Nature Festival ran August into September    
